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Riverwood Covid Protocol for Kids and Youth 
 
General Protocols 
 
1. Screening questions will be required before participation in children or youth programming. 
Please see SCREENING section in our General COVID-19 Protocols for reference to questions. 
Screening questions are posted at all entries to our facilities. 
 
2. Regular sanitizing of surfaces and hand washing measures will be in place. If classrooms are 
in use, room leaders will spray surfaces according to the checklist posted in each classroom 
after children leave. 
 
3. All activities will be conducive to distance and avoiding contact. 
 
4. For consistency with the Province of Manitoba’s decision regarding schools and present 
Public Health Orders, masks will be required of staff and volunteers working with children as 
well as children ages 5 and up. 
 
5. Any singing time will be adjusted to focus on actions and movement. 
 
Riverwood Kids Specifics 
 
1. Children must be pre-registered to attend Riverwood Kids. Sign-ups open one week in 
advance on the Riverwood front page. Last minute registrations will only be available based on 
capacity and volunteers. 
 
2. Children will remain in their classrooms of reduced size for the duration of the service. They 
will mostly be seated on foam squares appropriately distanced from others and will be provided 
their own set of colouring utensils and supplies as needed. 
 
3. Children age 2-4 will have a selection of toys to play with which can be easily sanitized 
between services. 
 
4. Prepackaged snacks will be provided for all age groups. 
 
5. Children are encouraged to use the washroom before being dropped off by their parents to 
minimize use of the single unit washrooms. 
 
6. Nursery aged children can be supervised by a parent in the designated Parent Room with a 
live stream of the service. 
 
7. As much as possible, we encourage families to not vary in their site and service time. 
 
FLOW OF TRAFFIC FOR EACH SITE 
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FACTORY: For both drop off and pick up, families will use the spiral stairs for going upstairs and 
will exit downstairs through the Next Gen center. 
 
WAREHOUSE: A limited number of parents will be allowed in the classroom hallway at one time 
for drop-off. 
 
FIREHALL: The rear entrance will be used for access to the facility. For both drop off and pick 
up, families will use the stairs on the West side (fire exit) for going down to the children’s space 
and will exit up the stairs on the East side (front door stair-case). 
 


